DEPARTMENT OF THE ARMY
US ARMY INSTALLATION COMMAND HEADQUATERS
UNITED STATES ARMY GARRISON COMMAND, FORT EISENHOWER
307 CHAMBERLAIN AVENUE
FORT EISENHOWER, GEORGIA 30905-5730

AMIM-EIW-WC 6 December 2023

Dear Parents:

| am writing to notify you that on 16 December 2023, Middle School Teen building
will close until further notice to replace the HVAC system. MST will not have Open Rec
nor pickup from schools starting 16 Dec 2023 — 3 Jan 2024. CYS will be removing items
and material from MST that will be needed starting 4 Jan 2024.

Starting 4 January 2024 until HVAC project is completed Open Rec will be in the
Youth Sports Building on 46" St., Building 45400, Monday — Friday from 1300-1800.
Middle Schoolers & High Schoolers will have separate rooms and have access to
School Age gym that is located next door to the sports building at designated times.

MST will still provide transportation from the schools we currently service with no
changes once school is back in session on 4 Jan 2024. We will have planned
extracurricular activities, snack, homework power hour, STEM, BGCA /4-H clubs,
gaming, etc.

Child & Youth Services is very sorry for the inconvenience this may cause. Please
contact Middle School Teen at (706) 791-6500, if you have any questions or to address
any issues or concerns, thank you.

G.mc@a’\)@_oib

Angela Davis
Child & Youth Services
Coordinator



